

4 December 2018

Freedom of Information Request: Roehampton University and Agency Lawyers

Dear Mr Jones

With reference to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, dated 20 November 2018 I can confirm that the University holds the information requested.

Your request was, in general terms, for the following information, which is set out in full detail below: use of, and spend on, agency legal workers.

Our response is as follows:

- 1 How many lawyers were working on a temporary (agency) basis at the organisation on Monday 3rd September 2018? **Nil**
- 2 What was the total spend by your organisation on temporary (agency) legal professionals during the financial year 1/4/16 to 31/3/17 **Nil**

If you are dissatisfied with how we have dealt with your request in the first instance you may approach the University's FOI complaints officer in writing, and explaining what you would like us to review, as follows:

Mr Mark Ellul
University Secretary and Registrar
Room GH111 Grove House
Froebel College
Roehampton University
Roehampton Lane
LONDON
SW15 5PJ

Should you remain dissatisfied with the outcome you have a right under s50 of the Freedom of Information Act to appeal against the decision by contacting the Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF, or enquiries@ico.gsi.gov.uk

Any other future correspondence you may have with the University in relation to this matter should be sent to the Freedom of Information Officer, Alison Bainbridge.

University of Roehampton is the trading title of Roehampton University, registered in England No: 5161359 Registered office: Grove House, Roehampton Lane, London SW15 5PJ